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Message f rom  t he Direct or

Happy April 1st to all and I hope you enjoy our Agriculture 
newsletter.  The goal of the quarterly newsletter is to introduce 
our readers to what is going on in April through June from an Ag 
perspective.  The easy point of reference is crop planting season, 
as well as Virginia Beach?s well known strawberry season takes 
center stage.  Thus, the time for all citizens and visitors to enjoy 
Virginia Beach?s finest strawberries.  Come out and pick some 
berries to support our local strawberry farmers.  You will enjoy 
the time on the farm and have some of the best strawberries. 
Check out the local strawberry guide that is in this edition of the 
newsletter.

There are lots of things going on, from Farmers Market special 
events and Friday night hoedowns, Master Gardeners Spring 
Plant sale to 4-H Club Livestock Show & Sale in June.   What a 
great way to see 4-H youths participating with their livestock in 
person at the Creeds Ruritan Club in Back Bay.  An added event of 
the season is the ?Bulls and Barrels Beach Rodeo?. This event is 
taking place on the beach (1st to 10th Street) 500 Atlantic Avenue, 
Virginia Beach on April 15th and 16th.

The Excellence in Agriculture (EIA) committee held the Excellence 
in Agriculture banquet on March 23rd at the Creeds Ruritan Club. 
This event had been delayed for several years due to the 
pandemic, but the EIA committee was finally able to recognize the 
recipients of the 2019 awards.  Around 200 guests took part in 
the evening, including Matt Lohr, the Virginia Secretary of 
Agriculture and Forestry.  Mayor Dyer also proclaimed March 23, 
2023, as ?Excellence in Agriculture Day" to recognize National 
Agriculture Week.  It was a night to celebrate agriculture and all 
those who support and take part in the industry.  The evening 
was a huge success and a good time for all.  We hope you enjoy 
the highlights of the banquet  on the following pages.

In looking ahead for the quarter, Happy Easter, Happy Mother?s 
Day, Happy Memorial weekend, and Happy Fathers Day to all as 
we celebrate these holidays and others.  I wish all a wonderful 
and safe spring.

Big shout out to the AG community to offer up patience as the 
farmers work the fields and move equipment around, as well as 
the increased traffic for all the outdoor events and on farm 
agritourism activities.  Thank you for supporting agriculture.

https://agriculture.virginiabeach.gov/
mailto:jdavis@vbgov.com


Program
Welcom e-

Mr . David Tr im m er

Proclam at ion-

Mr . Rober t  M. ?Bobby? Dyer , Mayor

Invocat ion -

Mr . W. P. ?Bil ly? Vaughan

Int roduct ion of  Sponsors-

Mr . Ryan Horsley

Recognit ion of  Special Guest s -

Delegat e Bar ry D. Knight

Keynot e Address -

Mr . Mat t  Lohr , Virgin ia Secret ary of  Agr icult ure and Forest ry

2019 EXCELLENCE IN AGRICULTURE AWARDS -

Mr.Don Horsley

Special RECOGNITION

50 Year  Plus Reunion

W. R.  "Bil ly"  Malbon, Jr .

R.H. DeFord, Jr .

Frank  T. Wil l iam s

Fr iend of  Agr icult ure

Marvin Roll ins and Fam ily

EXCELLENCE in Agr icult ure

Frank  T. Wil l iam s Farm s

2022 Journalism  Award

The Princess Anne Independent News

2022 Virgin ia Cent ury Farm  Designat ion

Flanagan fam ily for Flanagan Farm

E xcellence in A griculture B anquet - M arch 23, 2023 
 C reeds R uritan C lub - R ecognition of the 2019 A wards



Lynn Graves, President  of  Virgin ia 
Associat ion of  Soil & Wat er  Conservat ion 

Dist r ict s present ing Delegat e Bar ry Knight  
t he Legislator of the Year award.

M arch 23, 
2023 

proclaimed 
E xcellence in 
A griculture 

Day 
by M ayor 

Dyer. 

Keynot e speaker  - Mat t  Lohr , Virgin ia Secret ary of  
Agr icult ure and Forest ry.

Don Horsley and Mayor  Dyer

Cit y Manager  Pat r ick  Duhaney Ryan Horsley recognizing Sponsors.

Farm  t o Table dinner  provided 
by Pungo Cat er ing.



Snap shots from the E xcellence in A griculture banquet.

M arch 23, 2023 - C reeds R uritan C lub - 

R ecognition of the 2019 A wards



Julia Hillegass, ARP Coordinator 
Direct: 757-385-8697 | Fax: 757-385-5684 | Mobile: 757-536-5469

jhillegass@vbgov.com

The next interest payment processing 
date for current ARP participants will be 
around June 5, 2023. Keep in mind that 
payments are processed in batches at 
USBank in Minnesota and it could take 
7-10 business days for your payment to 
process.

If you need to make any changes to 
your personal payment information 
(beneficiaries, mailing address or bank 
account information) please contact 
Julia Hillegass at 757-385-8697 as soon 
as possible to have your request 
completed no later than May 1st.

All program participants who received their 
final payments of principal in 2022 should 
have also received a 1099-B from US Bank 
for tax purposes. If you have not received 
this form, you should contact US Bank 
Corporate Trust Bondholder Services 
directly at BHScorporatetrust@usbank.com 
or 1-800-934-6802.

You will need to supply them with a CUSIP 
and certificate number for your Installment 
Purchase Agreement as well as your tax 
identification number or social security 
number under which the agreement was 
registered.

ARP Int erest  Paym ent s

AGRICULTURE RESERVE PROGRAM (ARP)

ARP Final Paym ent s and 
Your  Taxes

Int erest  Rat es

Interest rates for the first 
quarter of 2023 have 
remained steady at above 
3.5-3.75% for TSTRIPS with 
regular spikes to 
4.0%.Investors continue to 
keep an eye on anticipated 
rate increases by the 
Federal Reserve.

http:// jhillegass@vbgov.com
http:// jhillegass@vbgov.com
http:// jhillegass@vbgov.com
http:// jhillegass@vbgov.com
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WHAT'S HAPPENING IN OUR RURAL COMMUNITY
Jenny McPherson, Rural Community Coordinator

Direct: 757-385-8637 | Fax: 757-385-5684 | Mobile: 757-635-5824
jsmcpher@vbgov.com

Happy Spring everyone!  I hope you and your family are doing well. It was nice to see so many 
folks from our farming community attend the Excellence in Agriculture banquet on March 23 
during National Agriculture Week.  During two weeks in March, I enjoyed the opportunity to read 
a story and share information about agriculture to five kindergarten classes at two local schools. 
The book chosen this year for Agriculture Literacy week was, ?I Love Strawberries!?  After reading 
the story, I shared about some of the crops that we grow locally and helped the kids make the 
connection to products that are made from those crops with my ?show and tell? box of goodies. 
It is always a fun time visiting with the kids and teaching them a litt le about agriculture and its 
importance to our daily lives.  Special thanks to the Virginia Dare Soil and Water Conservation 
District and the Virginia Beach Farm Bureau for providing books to our elementary schools!

We kicked off our Farmers Market event season 
with Celebrate Agriculture on March 25.  We 
even had seven litt le chickens hatch right on 
time for the event from the 4-H embryology 
project.  Visitors enjoyed seeing the newly 
hatched chicks.  The Virginia Beach 4-H 
Foragers Beekeeping Club and the Dawley 
Family from the 4-H Livestock Club joined us 
that day as well.  The Foragers brought a 
demonstration beehive which was neat to see if 
you could find the queen bee.  The Dawley 
sisters brought their breeding ewe and her twin 
lambs that were a huge hit with visitors.  We 
certainly appreciate the support from our 4-H 
members and welcome them to attend any 
event.

School tours have started again so if you are looking for a hands-on field trip option, look no 
further than the Farmers Market.  Field trips are geared towards children Pre-K through 5th 
grade, but occasionally we have requests from high school groups too.  If you have a group that 
is interested in coming to the Rural Heritage Center for a tour, please call our Farmers Market 
office at 757-385-4388 to reserve a date.

Emily, Lily and Katie showing off their animals 
at Celebrate Agriculture Day at the Farmers 

Market on March 25, 2023.

http://jsmcpher@vbgov.com


WHAT'S HAPPENING IN OUR RURAL COMMUNITY - CONTINUED

Friday Night Hoedowns will start on April 7 and will 
be held every Friday through October 27.  Our 
Hoedown Schedule is included.  Come out and enjoy 
an evening with family and friends.  Bring a chair and 
dust off those dancing boots!

We hope that you will continue to support our local 
businesses at the Farmers Market as well as our local 
farmers at their produce stands and markets as they 
open for the season.  Daily and weekly spots are 
available at the Market for rent by farmers and 
crafters, so call the office at 757-385-4388 for more 
details.

Our farmers will be busy planting crops soon to start 
another season, so remember to watch out for them 
as they move their equipment from farm to farm. 
Please be cautious as you travel our rural roads and 
respect their space.  

I hope everyone will take time to visit with our 
strawberry farmers to pick your own strawberries 
and maybe even make some homemade strawberry 
jam.  I must say that freezer jam is my favorite.

Before we know it, it will be time for the Virginia 
Beach 4-H Livestock Show and Sale in June.  Please 
come out and see our 4-H members show their 
project animals and support them in the sale.  The 
4-H hams will be on display too.

Take care and hope to see you soon,

Jenny

Katie and Emily were first place winners in 
the coloring contest for their age division 

at the Celebrate Agriculture event on 
March 25. 

Farmers Market Birthday Bash is 
Saturday, April 22. 

Come out and celebrate with us.  

We will be having birthday cake.



Kristine Michael, Program Educator
Office: 757-385-4388 

kmichael@vbgov.com

The first 3 months of the year may be the slowest we have at the Virginia Beach Farmers Market, but 
we?ve kept busy getting the Rural Heritage Center ready for the Spring Season.  We?ve cleaned and 
organized, de-cluttered, ordered new material for crafts and projects, and come up with new lesson plans 
and activities.  Here we are, Spring at last and our Fun on the Farm Field Trips for Pre-K through Fifth 
grade, groups of 10 or more, have begun.  March 10th was our first tour and we are booked solid through 
April.   May Calendar is booking fast, so teachers and parents, call the Farmers Market at 757-385-4388 
and let?s get your field trip on the books!  The children love learning about Agriculture through hands on, 
interactive experiences and once they?ve experienced it, they want to come back.

Our Children?s Educational Garden, planted and maintained by the Virginia Beach Master Gardeners, is 
already looking lovely.  Flowers are in bloom, herbs and lettuces are green and bushy.  The winter brown is 
all but a memory.

If you?re visiting our Farmers Market, please come visit the garden behind the Rural Heritage Center (RHC).  
Our resident hens, Penelope and Lil? Kim, have been with us since last Spring and will continue their 
adoration tour this Spring.  They are a crowd favorite.  You may spot them clucking about the garden in 
search of worms and other delicious treats and they are very excited for Grasshopper season!

FARMERS MARKET - COME OUT AND SEE US !

mailto:kmichael@vbgov.com


FARMERS MARKET - COME OUT AND SEE US !

We are part of the 4-H Em bryology Project  again this year.  March 2, we picked up 12 fertilized eggs for 
our incubator.  When I wrote this, we were on day 15 and my, how the embryos had grown.  By candling 
the egg (putting a light source underneath it) you can see movement of the embryo, blood vessels,  eyes 
and feathers have formed and within the next week, we may start hearing the peeping of chicks.  The 
hatching starts by Day 21!   It?s such an exciting and excellent way to teach basic biology and life science 
to our students.

Our children will learn about vermiculture with hands 
on examination of our tenants, the Red Wigglers, who 
live out back in their bin.  Pollination is seen in action in 
the garden and followed by a butterfly, bee or bat life 
cycle craft which solidifies that lesson.  Farm chores, 
like washing clothes on the washboard with a 
handpump, milking Beachy, our life-size fiberglass 
Holstein Cow, and grinding kernels of corn down to 
corn meal are happily accomplished.  If only chores 
around the house would be as joyfully completed!

It is remarkable to see the excitement and curiosity in 
these children when learning about composting, 
recycling, honey bees, healthy food and all the 
contributions of Agriculture.  Agriculture is the number 
one private industry in Virginia by far and they soon 
realize that without farmers, without proper 
stewarding of our land, water and animals, without the 
impact Agriculture has on our economy, we would not 
have the food we eat nor the clothes we wear.  That?s 
pretty impactful.

Kristi Michael, Program Educator,  teaching the 
children that are on a "Fun on the Farm" field 

trip about the Red Wigglers. 







Virginia Cooperative Extension programs and employment are open to 
all, regardless of age, color, disability, gender, gender identity, gender 
expression, national origin, political affiliation, race, religion, sexual 
orientation, genetic information, veteran status, or any other basis 
protected by law. An equal opportunity/affirmative action employer. 
Issued in furtherance of Cooperative Extension work, Virginia 
Polytechnic Institute and State University, Virginia State University, and 
the U.S. Department of Agriculture cooperating. Edwin J. Jones, Director, 
Virginia Cooperative Extension, Virginia Tech, Blacksburg; M. Ray 
McKinnie, Administrator, 1890 Extension Program, Virginia State 
University, Petersburg.
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AGRICULTURE AND NATURAL RESOURCES
Roy D. Flanagan, Extension Agent

Direct: 757-385-8139 | Fax: 757-385-5684 | Mobile: 757-641-1434  
RFlanaga@vbgov.com  

http://RFlanaga@vbgov.com


 HORTICULTURE
Andrea Davis, Horticulture Extension Agent

Direct: 757-385-8157 | Fax: 757-385-5684 | Mobile: 757-359-1913  
ADavis@vbgov.com

APRIL SHOWERS BRING MAY FLOWERS 
SO ARE YOU READY TO GET OUT IN THE GARDEN?

We?ve got some great classes, events, and publications to help you.

Harvest some of those spring showers and prepare for that 
summer heat by building and installing a rain barrel for your 
home garden.  Our rain barrel workshops are scheduled for 
Apr il 1, May 13, and June 10 at the Virginia Beach Farmers 
Market.  The make-and-take workshops will be packed with 
great information, and you?ll leave with a ready-to-install rain 
barrel.  Workshops are scheduled each month through 
October. 

Pre-registration is required at 
https://www.vbmg.org/rain-barrels.html.

Our annual plant  sale is scheduled for

May 6 and May 7 

at the Hampton Roads Agricultural Research and 
Extension Center.

 Featuring a wide selection of plants, the sale has 
something for all gardens ? plants for sun, shade, 

or something in between - annuals, perennials, 
native and pollinator plants, vegetables, herbs, 
tropicals and houseplants, trees, and shrubs.  

For more information, visit 
https://www.vbmg.org/spring-plant-sale.html.

ARE YOU LOOKING FOR NEW PLANTS TO ADD TO YOUR LANDSCAPE?

mailto:ADavis@vbgov.com
https://www.vbmg.org/rain-barrels.html
https://www.vbmg.org/spring-plant-sale.html


HORTICULTURAL - CONTINUED

Our Gardening Talks series continues to deliver a great lineup of gardening topics. 

Join us on Apr il 3 for ?Plant s for  Poll inat ors? with Virginia Beach Master Gardener Ruth 
Burch. 

On May 15 we?ll hear from Cyndi Wyskiewicz, Portsmouth Extension Agent, about ?Culinary 
Herbs.? 

Both programs will be available via Zoom at 7:00 p.m. Links for the Zoom will be available at 
https://www.vbmg.org/ prior to the event.  If you can?t make it at the scheduled time, they will 
be recorded and posted at https://www.vbmg.org/gt-recordings.html.

If you need a l i t t le gardening inspirat ion , visit 
our Demonstration Gardens throughout the City.  

Our gardens are open to the public and give you a 
chance to see how different plants grow in 

Tidewater.  Find out more about each garden and 
where to find them at 

https://www.vbmg.org/demonstration-gardens.html.

Do you have specif ic gardening 
quest ions you?d l ike answered? 

Contact our Master Gardener Help Desk at 
(757)385-8156 or vbmghelp@vbgov.com. 

We also have a wealth of knowledge online at 
our Publications and Educational Resources site. 

Search a specific topic and find research-based, 
scientific information at 

https://www.pubs.ext.vt.edu/.

Do you enjoy gardening and want  t o help ot hers in 
your  com m unit y?

 If so, consider becoming a Virginia Cooperative Extension Master Gardener 
volunteer. 

We have moved our training to January-March 2024. 

We will be having an orientation session for our Extension Master Gardener 
Volunteer Program in September. Learn more about being a VCE Master 

Gardener volunteer at https://www.vbmg.org/joining-master-gardeners.html.

https://www.vbmg.org/
https://www.vbmg.org/gt-recordings.html
https://www.vbmg.org/demonstration-gardens.html
https://www.pubs.ext.vt.edu/
https://www.vbmg.org/joining-master-gardeners.html


FAMILY AND CONSUMER SCIENCES
Karen Munden, Unit  Coordinat or , Senior  Ext ension Agent

Im m ediat e Past  President , Nat ional Ext ension Associat ion of  Fam ily 
& Consum er  Sciences

Direct : 757-385-4263 |  Main: 757-385-4769 |  Fax: 757-385-5684  
km unden@vbgov.com   or  km unden@vt .edu

Balancing Your  Life In 2023

Two years after being shut down due to COVID-19 are you still feeling you are trying to establish 
a new normal, but your life always seems to be out of balance?  

Every time you try to get finances, home life, and family in order as well as shop for everyday 
necessities you feel burn-out.  

Well, I have great news to help you with getting your life back in balance and reduce some of the 
stresses associated with burnout.  

Virginia Cooperative Extension Human Development Program Team has developed 30-minute 
weekly webinars to equip adults with tools and skills to navigate through some of life's 
challenges called ?Balancing Life?. 

Balancing Life has become a platform to present information about a wide variety of topics that 
address the needs for overall wellness whether mental, financial, health, stress management, 
parenting, or personal resilience.  Each week there is a different guest speaker with expertise to 
be both informative and inspirational. 

To register for the FREE webinar please complete a short form at 
https:// forms.gle/HqBrBE3psUGnfwLv7.

Also, if you are interested in reviewing some of the previous ?Balancing Life? webinars please go 
to https://resources.ext.vt.edu/   or visit YouTube at https://bit.ly/3dcSAnl.

On behalf of the Virginia Cooperative Extension Human Development Program Team, we hope 
you live a Balanced and Rewarding Life!

http://kmunden@vbgov.com
http://kmunden@vt.edu
https://forms.gle/HqBrBE3psUGnfwLv7
https://resources.ext.vt.edu/
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fbit.ly%2F3dcSAnl&data=05%7C01%7CKMunden%40vbgov.com%7C2237442030554dbecb8308db23d4db52%7C87767a669f6e49f784d149f49be494e7%7C0%7C0%7C638143169359756404%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=N1ZF8XJQ%2BL2S48jzLJw4rty27j0LJNLNEzacMkU0gDI%3D&reserved=0


Bertr ille Lomax, FCS SNAP-ED Extension Agent
Direct : 757-385-4629 |  Fax: 757-385-5684 | Cell: 804-888-0070 

blom ax@vbgov.com  or  ber t r i5@vt .edu  

      FAMILY AND NUTRITION 
               PROGRAM

http://blomax@vbgov.com


Bertr ille Lomax, FCS SNAP-ED Extension Agent
Direct : 757-385-4629 |  Fax: 757-385-5684 | Cell: 804-888-0070 

blom ax@vbgov.com  or  ber t r i5@vt .edu  

      FAMILY AND NUTRITION 
               PROGRAM

http://blomax@vbgov.com


Jerome Lawrence, Adult EFNEP/SNAP-Ed Program Assistant 
 Direct: 757-385-8154 | Main: 757-385-4769 |  Fax: 757-385-5684  

jlawren@vbgov.com/tyelaw@vt.edu  

      FAMILY AND NUTRITION 
               PROGRAM

http://lwilcox@vbgov.com
http://lwilcox@vbgov.com
mailto:tyelaw@vt.edu














Serving the cities of Chesapeake and Virginia Beach

THE FOLLOWING INFORMATION IS 
FROM

 THE VIRGINIA BEACH STAFF 
 OF

 VIRGINIA DARE SOIL AND WATER CONSERVATION DISTRICT .

Contact us at - https://vadareswcd.com/our-work/

Vision Statement

To provide positive leadership through clean water, fresh air, productive soils, and 

sustainable related resources.

Mission Statement

To successfully provide leadership in conservation of soil, water, and related 

natural resources in  Chesapeake and Virginia Beach through Agricultural and 

Urban Best Management Practices.

https://vadareswcd.com/our-work/
https://vadareswcd.com/our-work/
https://vadareswcd.com/our-work/


Correspondence from Kathleen N. Sullivan, District Manager .
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